
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, May 10, 2017


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Micelle Emery, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Aditya Bhatnagar, Sandra Meyer, Valerie Pletcher, Virginia Doherty, Jack Letzkus, Chris DelGrosso, Terri Min, Shelley Smith

Meeting Called to Order: 7:05 pm

Approval of March. 8, 2017 Minutes as presented – T.Min motions, L.Florence seconds. March minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Matt Eline

Robinson ranked very well in the national index challenge: 5th in FCPS, 9th in VA and 320 in the nation. The important part is we need rigor in education and we are improving each year.

Mr. Eline shared the book that will be presented to seniors at Graduation: “Attitude: The Remarkable Power of Optimism.” Attitude is everything!

Technology update: things are going well and we are looking at different renting/leasing options for the 1 to 1 transition. We will not be doing the upgrade next fall but likely the following school year (2018-19). We are also making a few upgrades to classrooms to make them more student-oriented: painting rooms, new furniture, chairs/yoga balls, charging stations and purchasing some laptops.

Regarding the county budget, there was discussion regarding the following: the need for a balanced budget to start the school year and the student ratio is going up. They started with an increase for teachers salaries to make them competitive with other area counties. Support staff will not receive a salary increas[image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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e. Next year, we will be finished paying the Virginia Retirement System (VRS) commitment. In the future, class sizes should be going down.

We need to find $14 million in the county budget. Ideas presented to School Board: cutting Strings program, charge families for sports/activities, charge for IB tests.

The superintendent search continues - we need to find our CEO! Dr. Garza did a wonderful job in the short time she was here. Mr. Eline sat on a panel in March interviewing four potential candidates and we are waiting to hear from the school board on their decision.

We need a good legislator to advocate for more money and we need a long range plan for the county. In Mr. Eline’s opinion, we need to deal with the increase in population and support our staff and work on staffing classes effectively.

Tracey Phillips:
Mrs. Phillips wanted to propose an idea: to increase class level funds, should we charge a class fee starting in 9th grade to cover class activities: perhaps $10 (9th grade), $20 (10th grade), $30 (11th grade) and senior fee for 12th grade? The response from the board was generally favorable - most liked the idea of this one-time charge rather than multiple fees/fundraising throughout the year.

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery

The student-focused meeting last month went well - thank you to J.Letzkus, N.Smith and K.Sullivan for organizing. We did have a few people watch it via LiveStream. A suggestion was made to put information to students out on Google Calendar - it would give notice to students about assemblies and events so that they can plan around RAISE commitments.

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

We will need to have a budget to present at the General Membership Meeting next month. There was a discussion on several budget line items.

We did not do yoga classes this year and the idea to fund the “Pick me Up Box” wellness boxes instead was discussed. Membership rates were also discussed. It was decided that a budget committee meeting would be scheduled to discuss options for next year to raise additional funds, either incorporate another fundraiser to supplement the Marketplace and Silent Auction raffle or include directory ads or corporate sponsors for the directory.

Monthly report attached.
Vice President – Admin: Aditya Bhatnagar 

There was also a discussion regarding the People’s Choice Awards - set for 3:00-4:30pm on 5/31 in Recital. There have been many nominations this year and A.Bhatnagar is sorting through them now. He will provide a list of names to L.Florence by 5/12 so she can order the engraved awards. Hospitality will arrange refreshments for the ceremony.

Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence 

The Screenagers program was a big success! There was a lively discussion after the movie was presented and the overwhelming sense from parents was “What is Robinson/FCPS policy on screen time?” A discussion continued regarding Robinson’s enforcement and lessons on digital citizenship and it was suggested that ultimately the policy at home should be enforced by parents and that should set the tone for screen time for students.

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications: No report

Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School: No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: Chris DelGrosso

The MYS Program pilot for the personal project is moving forward. We hope to have approx. 100 participants. The application for accredidation will be submitted in Oct. and we will be accredited for next year.

Grocery Receipts: No report

Health and Safety: No report

Hospitality: Teri Patterson (via email)

On Friday April 21st we held the Teacher Appreciation Luncheon.  It was a great event this year!  A lot of that goes to the new venue. Davala Hall was perfect as it allowed us to have a more intimate setting and not have to be next to PE classes doing the pacer! That was loud. Additionally, we added an extra component to express out thanks for the teachers and staff with more than just a meal. We had several posters in the room and decorations of inspiring teacher messages, thanking them for all they do. The best part was the student thank you notes. My committee collected personally written thank you notes from over 500 students. Many of these notes were very heartfelt and so nice. We had these notes on the tables for the teachers to read and afterwards we delivered them to the teachers. A big thank you for all those who helped make this day so special by donating baked goods or setting up and serving food.

Our next event is the Junior Awards on 5/23 and our last event will be The People’s Choice Awards.

Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty 

No Marketplace update at this time. 

Oakview has EagleFest next week and is looking for volunteers. The event and 5K is on 5/20, 9:00-3:00pm.

Membership: No report 
Ram Gardens: No report

Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections:  No report

Scholarships: No report

School Funding: No report

Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: Terri Min

“This is For You” event went very well - we had enough treats for all students and no complaints!

We did have some volunteers for the Art Show. We had a breakfast for Administrators Day and each received a plant. The auto tech students also grilled lunch and washed their cars on Friday!

Volunteer needs for next year - fortunately, most committee chairs are returning next year but please send T.Min your intentions so she can compile a list of volunteer needs. T.Min will forward to C.Letzkus to include in the next newsletter/NYC announcements.

Regarding student positions, we will get the student representative forms out this month to get students more involved. We will ask each student to list the top three committees they wish to work with next year.

 J.Letzkus will return as Communications Chair and we will hope to get two HS reps and one MS rep., as well as additional students to help as needed. M.Emery will write up a revised student representative job description and will work with J.Letzkus and N.Smith the video of Mr. Eline for the next newsletter.

Webmaster: No report

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 9:35 pm


